
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
9th June 2020 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

 

Thank you for your understanding and patience in dropping off and collecting your children from school 

this week. The children have enjoyed being back in school and the class teachers have liked catching up 

with what they have been doing at home over the past few weeks. It has been good to begin to get back 

to normal in school again. 

 

As I am sure you can appreciate, our systems and procedures are regularly changed as a result of shifting 

government guidelines or numbers of children returning to Weston Mill. 

 

With this in mind, the entrance and exit for year 1 children will be changing from Monday 15th June.  

 

As of the 15th, Year 1 children will need to be dropped off and picked up at the back gate (top of the 

field). Adults from the school will be there to meet your child from 8.45am, and they will be asked to line 

up along the fence running beside the field. At 9am, when all children are here, the Yr1 children will be 

escorted down to the school, while maintaining a social distance.  

 

You will then meet your child at the same gate at 3pm. We ask parents to line up along the blue fence 

respecting the 2 metre social distance requirement and children will be released one at a time to their 

parents. 

 

If you have children in other year groups attending school, you will need to drop off and collect them at 

their allocated entrance. I appreciate that this may cause some initial complications for some families, but 

please be assured that we will wait for you and your child as needed.  

 

Thank you in advance for your understanding in the changes we are making to keep your children safe. 

 

If you have any further questions, please contact the school office. 

 

Best Wishes 

 

 

 

 

Mr Wilkins 

Assistant Head of School  
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